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In this issue: A charismatic summer week in Austria
- Celebrate in England, Austria and the Netherlands -
Six years ago my wife and I were invited to CELEBRATE, the family conference of the Catholic Charismatic Renewal in England. We were exited: many families came to this week with their children but also single people or married people with their children but without their husband.

CELEBRATE IN ENGLAND

Which were the characteristics of this week?

- An attractive venue with the possibility for outdoor activities, with rooms at reasonable prices.

- A high school nearby which could be used for meetings of all participants or for different workshops. The week had therefore to be planned in a time of school vacations.

- Because of good programs for children and teenagers about 40% of all participants were younger than 18 – what a chance for evangelistic ideas!

- The high amount of young families among the visitors was amazing for us. We are used to a rather high age level at Charismatic conferences.
- There was one general motto – a bible verse – for the whole week.
- The morning program was conference like, the afternoons were reserved for a lot of different workshops, the evenings had different events often ending in the chance to receive prayer.
- Most of the speakers in the morning started after a short introduction of an excellent mime.
- Wednesday was a day free of program except an Eucharist in the morning and a music program in the evening.
CELEBRATE IN AUSTRIA

In 2002 we started an Austrian “Celebrate” and called it “Frei-Zeit mit Jesus”, which means “a free time with Jesus”. The venue was found at Schladming in Styria, a well-know ski-resort looking for events in summer. We received full support from the town administration opening two schools for the workshops and from the Catholic and the Lutheran parish to use their kindergarten and parish facilities. We could rent the three main halls in the town for reasonable prices for our morning programs.

In 2002 we started with 400 adults and more than 300 children and teenagers attending the whole week. In 2004 the number increased to about 600, with all young people more than 1000. It was obvious that we could attract here in Austria as many young people as at the English Celebrate.

Because the event at Schladming is especially attractive for all people interested in outdoor activities couples came to the event of which only one part attended all the charismatic program. The other half only came to special parts or workshops often been attracted later or to see more.

In 2006 “Free-Time with Jesus” will take place at Schladming from Sunday, August 20th evening till Saturday, August 26th noon. The motto of the week will be from Eph. 4, 4 “One body and one spirit, … called to one hope”. 

Astrid Eichler, Johannes Fichtenbauer, Fr. Peter Hocken, Kurt Maeder and Pauline Skeates have been invited as main speakers. This coming event is organized jointly by the Catholic Charismatic Renewal and the ecumenical Austria Covenant Communities as an ecumenical week.

Never the less daily Eucharist, permanent adoration of the Holy Sacrament etc. will be provided for Catholic participants.

The program is in German. So, if you understand sufficient German, you are welcome at Schladming in August 2006 at our special week! The details and check in at www.erneuerung.at or write to Charismatische Erneuerung Österreich

A-3375 Krummnußbaum, Eduard Fenzl Str. 2

Hans-Peter Lang, Austria
-----------------------------

CELEBRATE IN THE NETHERLANDS

Celebrate England also inspired the Renewal in the Netherlands to do the same. The first Dutch Celebrate was in July 2005 and very successful. 560 people participated the whole week, including may children and teenagers. Another 170 participated one or some days. Among the speakers were Jean Vanier and Charles Whitehead. Bishops were very enthusiastic. 

It proofed to be a way to serve people who did not contact the Renewal before. 
Next Dutch Celebrate will be July 29th - August 4th, 2006 with among the speakers father Raniero Cantalamessa and dr. Marcellino D'Ambrosio. 
CELEBRATE IN ENGLAND
The next Celebrate-conference in England will be 16th-22th April 2006. 

Kees Slijkerman
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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